




District Manager Nancy Upham reported that the staff is continuing to workwith ground 
applications oflarvicides and adulticides in their respective zones, and the quantity of 
larvicides and treated acreage will be reported at the next Board Meeting. Ms. Upham 
distributed a report of larvicide flights during the month of September 2019 regarding 
control of juvenile mosquitoes in the field. 

Management continued trapping adult mosquitoes in the valley and has been submitting 
them to the Department of Agriculture for viral testing since June of this year. Positive 

we will viruses in mosquitoes and birds lessen in the cooler temperatures; consequently,            
have to rely on environmental factors to lessen virus in the mosquitoes. 

12. Board Members' Reports:

Chairwoman Christy Lattin gave Nancy Upham a sample Time Card relative to last
month's discussion regarding tracking of the Staffs annual leave and sick leave balances. 
It was agreed at the September Board Meeting that payroll information should be 
reported on the Staffs respective pay check stubs. Ms. Upham is working on this issue 
and will report next month as to the current status of this matter. 

13. Any requests for future agenda items: None.

14. Expenditures:

Chairwoman Christy Lattin read the report for total Expenditures and Payroll Summary for
September 2019. The Expenditure total was $46,011.08. The Total Payroll was
$23,716.51. The Overall Total for Expenditures and Payroll for the month of September
2019 was $69,727.59.

15. Public Comment: None.

16. Adjournment: Chairwoman Christy Lattin adjourned the meeting at 6:40 p.m.
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